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      AMERICAN FISHERIES SOCIETY


                                MONTANA CHAPTER

To:


MTAFS ExCom
From: 


Amber Steed, MTAFS Secretary/Treasurer

Re:


Minutes from MTAFS ExCom Meeting

Date/Location:
12 September, 2013, Video and phone conference between Bozeman, Kalispell, and Missoula
Attendees:
Craig Barfoot, Travis Horton, Robert Al-Chokhachy (late), Bruce Roberts, Pat Saffel, Amber Steed 

Agenda
1.  Introductions
 

2.  Additions/changes to the agenda


     

3.  Review and approval of last ExCom meeting minutes
 

4.  Treasurer’s report
5. Old business
a. Update on website redesign
b. 2013 annual meeting cleanup
c. 2014 meeting planning update
i. Dates, venue, theme
6. New business
a. Welcome new officers
b. Discussion on hosting a Western Division Meeting (2017?)
c. Committee chairs recruitment update
d. Species of Concern rank decisions
e. Update on IJS, any communications, payments, etc.?

f. Past-President’s update of the procedures manual
7. Open floor/discussion
8. Adjourn
Minutes

1. Introductions: The meeting began at 1:12pm.  No introductions were made. 
2. Additions/changes to the agenda: Craig added an update to the procedures manual under “new business”. 
3. Review and approval of last ExCom meeting minutes: The minutes of the 2/5/2013 ExCom meeting were distributed prior to the meeting and Amber reviewed them during the meeting. Craig moved to approve the minutes and Travis seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  
4. Treasurer’s report: The treasurer’s report dated 9/9/2013 was distributed to ExCom prior to the meeting. Craig moved to approve the report and Travis seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
5. Old business: 

I. Update on website redesign: 
a) Craig: the update is running a little later than intended; MOA may be expired (need to check). Amber and Craig have been in touch with Rebecca Krogman (contractor). Amber has been corresponding more recently on Paypal and functionality. The main problem at this point is how long it takes the webpage to load, which she’s aware of and working towards fixing. A.I. Amber will ask Rebecca to add an extra option for those members who want to register for the annual meeting and who’ve already paid their dues national and chapter, on the honor system. Craig said she’s been delivering for the most part so far. She still needs to deliver a manual, however. Craig and Amber will continue working with Rebecca on progress through fall. Adam Petersen will be invited to review the website as well.
II. 2013 annual meeting cleanup: 
a) A.I. Travis will order Amber’s plaque.
III. 2014 meeting planning update
a) Dates, venue, theme: Pat reported that we’ve paid a deposit and have a couple conference rooms and 200 beds available and reserved on a block. One complication is the banquet – this will be in the same room as the conference. However, transitions will likely be rapid based on previous experience. We should see if the Universities will be able to use the cabins. Theme – Pat is working on it. One idea focused on how we manage fish populations, evaluating how we’re doing. Species management – when does it work, when not? Exploring the variety of methods and approaches to changing what’s present. What tools are used, successes and failures. Alternative idea: fisheries management, where are we going? Past-present. What’s the future? This idea was well received by ExCom. Pat offered that the first idea may be better suited to symposium. Bruce asked Pat if the main conference room is still in the main lodge since the old one was not very large. Pat said a new facility had been built since he was there. Extra time for transitions would allow for movement across the facility. Bruce and Amber will meet on Sept. 20 to transition accounts and info. Travis will look into when the first call for papers were made last year, knowing the meeting is a month later than usual in 2014. Leslie Nyce has been working on continuing ed: R for Dummies, for example (statistics and graphics are possible with R). Al-Chokhachy’s survey of membership indicated that an Access class would be useful, but Travis pointed out that those classes are offered frequently in Helena so R would be more helpful. Pat won’t reserve a meeting room on Mon, having an ExCom meeting after continuing ed on Tues instead, but hopefully not spilling into social hour too much.
6. New business:

I. Welcome new officers: 
a) Pat Saffel and Bruce Roberts were inducted into ExCom as the new President-Elect and Secretary/Treasurer, respectively. Craig and Amber are retiring from ExCom except for their work on the website upgrade. Travis became Past-President and Robert became President.
II. Discussion on hosting a Western Division Meeting (2017?):
a) Travis punted for hosting in 2016, though no one on ExCom is in office now that would be in office at that time. A.I. – Robert will need to get the topic of hosting WDAFS in 2017 on the next ExCom meeting and business meeting agendas. Leanne Roulson had offered to lend a hand as well as Tracey Wendt. Amber will communicate whatever message comes out of these meetings to WDAFS at the April 2014 meeting, if she attends. 
III. Committee chairs recruitment update:
a) Leanne is Resource Concerns Chair, Leslie Nyce is the Continuing Ed chair, Kenny may still be looking for an Awards chair. AI. Travis will contact him to see if he’s had any takers.
IV. Species of Concern rank decisions:

a) Travis talked to Dave Stagliano, who confirmed that the only recommended change was for the fine scaled dace (from S3 to S2). Other species were discussed but no statuses were changed. Travis moved to change the fine scaled dace from S3 to S2. Pat seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
V. Update on IJS, any communications, payments, etc.?

a) Travis told Terry Lonner they were approved with a stipulation. Amber paid them $2,500 upfront to convert to a searchable database by the 2014 meeting. 
VI. Past-President’s update of the procedures manual:
a) Craig is updating the procedures manual including RAF language, Wally McClure scholarship procedures (needs to consult with Darin Watschke on this), and possible new award categories. Craig will work with Kenny on these.
7. Open floor/discussion
a) Robert showed up at 2:10pm. He updated us on his and Leslie’s conversation, also discussing the membership survey. Next meeting should be late fall, early to mid-December, prior to the FWP Fisheries Division meeting.
8) Adjourn
a) Travis moved to adjourn the meeting, all in favor at 2:28pm.
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